East Bridgewater Council on Aging
Minutes of September 1, 2020

Present: D. Rogers, M. Haines, Treasurer, P Andrade, J. Smith, N. Hill, Director, A. Merek,
R. Saccocia, R. Ringuette, Chairman, S. Muir, D. Sheedy, Selectman

Call to Order: 6:10pm
Minutes of August 4, 2020 were accepted as read.

Election of Officers: The following were elected unanimously:
Chairman Robert Ringuette
Treasurer Mary Haines
Secretary Delphinia Rogers

Director's Report: Van driver Pat Fay will no longer be driving. Jack Sultivan will drive to
Walmart twice a week.

The COA received $4000.00 from the Cares Act through Old Colony Elder Services. The
money will be used for many things, including prepayment for deep cleaning, a retractable
awning for the back deck, a ping pong table, three &' indoor tables and several other important
items.

Director Hill presented the volunteers’ “Big Check” to the Board of Selectmen. The “check”
for $92,736.68 represented 2,884.5 hours given by 89 volunteers between May, 2019 and May,
2020.

Attached is Director Hill's “Selectmen Update”.
The Director's Report was accepted as read.

Chairman’s Report: R.Ringuette led discussion on the many unanswered questions regarding
the recpening of the Center. Phase 4 of reopening is being discussed but concerns such as
safe resumption of activities and the cleaning of the facility must be addressed.

Motion to adjourn: 7:15pm

Next meeting: October 6, 2020

Respectfully submitted,

Susan Muir




